THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Spring Business Meeting

Vero Beach Inn, Vero Beach

April 14, 2003

I. Call to Order – President Paul Moler called the meeting to order at 8:35 am.

II. Reading of the 2002 Fall Business Meeting Minutes – Minutes were read and approved without revision.

III. Treasurer’s Report – Jay Exum reported that the Chapter’s balance has been growing by approximately $2,000 each year, except for last year.  Over the last year, we spent approximately $8,300 and made approximately $10,000.

IV. Committee Reports – 
A. Membership Committee – Dale Gawlik reported that we currently have about 150 members, not including those that registered during this conference or those that have recently renewed through National.  He also announced that he will be stepping down as chair of this committee.  Rog Vanderhoof volunteered to become the new chair.

B. Nominations Committee – Larry Perrin reported that 32 members voted in the election.  The election results are as follows:  Jay Exum (Vice President); Dale Gawlik (Secretary); Arnold Brunell (Treasurer); Steve Stiegler (South Eastern Representative); and John Humphrey and John Morgan (Members at Large).

V. Old Business –
A. USFS Access Policy – Carrie Sekerak reported that the Forest Service’s preferred alternative was to take the working group recommendations, as long as they would not directly impact critical sites.  Groups concerned with wildlife, botany and archaeological issues expressed concern that this did not provide enough protection, and therefore provided another alternative.  It was recently found that NEPA was not required since they were doing a reduction and not “creating anything new.”  This still needs to be clarified.  The Chapter will continue to monitor and provide input.

B. FWC Sensitive Species Listing Criteria – In order to eliminate the subjectivity in the state’s listing process, the FWC worked with stakeholders and eventually adopted the IUCN criteria.  This system resulted in state listings that conflicted with federal listings.  Additionally, marine fisheries managers sometimes manage populations based on 50% reductions, which would cause the species to be listed according to the IUCN criteria.  The process is still evolving.  FWC tabled consideration of reclassification of the Gopher Tortoise listing pending a review of listing criterion.
C. Website – Rog Vanderhoof reminded members that the new website has been set up at www.fltws.org.

D. Feral Cat Colonies – Dan Castillo gave a presentation on feral cat colonies at the fall meeting.  A sub-committee consisting of Brian Schieck (Chair), Jim Moyer, Joni Ellis and Becky Smith was established to address this issue.  They will send a letter to counties to explain the impact of cat colonies.  Information will be posted on the web.  The sub-committee will also like to make a map of existing colonies.  They will look into partnering with DOH and/or other groups with similar interests.  FWC reviewed the matter and determined that the basis for considering the colonies illegal is not strong because the laws are too broad to enforce.  FWC has formed a Feral Cat Issues Team that brought more information to their Legal Department for reconsideration.

VI. New Business – 
A. Federal Clean Water Act – The Supreme Court ruled that the Corps of Engineers could not use migratory birds to protect isolated wetlands.  This decision threatens the existence of many isolated wetlands that have wildlife value.  This has also been contested in court and the deadline for comments is April 15.  Pete David is preparing comments for our chapter.  He will construct a letter to include Florida’s perspective, and could use any references that are available.  Paul Moler will talk to Tom Franklin and find out what National TWS’ stance.

B. Strategic Planning – Development of the Strategic Plan started about three years ago.  The Board held a facilitated retreat last year at Camp Ocala to develop the plan for the Chapter.  A draft of the plan was presented and discussed at the Fall Meeting, and subsequently posted on the website for review.  Only a few comments were received since the Fall Meeting.  Discussion was held on the ambitious nature of the plan and whether it was necessary to include deadlines in the plan.  A motion was made to remove the dates from the plan.  The motion was amended to include an introductory “Purpose and Need” section that would also include a review period for which the strategic plan can be evaluated.  The motion, with amendment, was passed.  A motion to approve the Strategic Plan as amended was also made and passed.

VII. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am.

